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Inquiry into the Education of Gifted and Talented Children

The Victorian Parents' Council represents parents of children attending

non-government schools in Victoria.

The VPC believes that parents play a vital role in the education of their

children. Special challenges arise when a child is identified as "gifted and

talented" or "of high intellectual potential". These children need to be

offered the opportunity to use their talents to the best possible effect,

and parents need to be supported in understanding how they can best help

their child. Gifted children will underachieve if left unrecognised and

under-stimulated, and make up a substantial proportion of those who leave

school early, dissatisfied and bored.

It is well documented that gifted students have different learning needs.

Non-government schools have recognised this and have established individual

gifted programs. In some schools children are placed in a "gifted program";

in other schools every effort is made to ensure that the child stays within

the classroom while working at a different level of the curriculum. These

different approaches highlight the need for Commonwealth funding of improved

teacher training so that all teachers receive professional development in

gifted education as they do in other areas of special education.

The 1988 report of the Select Committee on the Education of Gifted and

Talented Children made many recommendations few, if any, of which have been

put into practice, and unfortunately Commonwealth funding has not been

forthcoming.

Commonwealth funding is required to help parents, teachers and schools deal

with the 10% of children in our community who fall into the category of

gifted. Non-government schools still suffer from the inequitable government

funding arrangements for students with special needs who choose to attend

non-government schools. The VPC believes that special education funding

should attach to the child regardless of his or her educational setting.

The VPC believes that all children regardless of which education sector they

attend have a right to Commonwealth funding. It is in the public interest to

ensure that our gifted children are given every opportunity to develop and

become vital adults who can make an important contribution to society.
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